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Statement by H.E. Archbishop Ivan Jurkovič, Permanent Observer of the Holy See 

to the United Nations and Other International Organizations in Geneva

at the Human Rights Council – 31st Session of the Universal Periodical Review 

Malta
Geneva, 14 November 2018
Mr. President, 
The Delegation of the Holy See welcomes the distinguished Delegation of Malta at the third cycle of the Universal Periodic Review and thanks it for the informative report.

In particular, the Holy See acknowledges the efforts in eradicating every form of violence in society and in fostering a family-friendly environment, especially in the work place.

 Moreover, the efforts to provide humanitarian assistance to the proportionately numerous migrants and refugees that continue to pass through the country must be acknowledged. 
 My Delegation hopes that the international community will show its solidarity to the people of Malta. 

My Delegation would like to present the following recommendations:

· To continue protecting effectively and guaranteeing the safety and fundamental human rights of migrants and refugees, especially minors; 

· To continue upholding the right to life from conception to natural death;

· To enhance the safeguard of the exercise of freedom of speech, especially where the accountability of public officials and institutions is concerned.
Thank you, Mr. President.
